Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 1999

Place: Copenhagen/Denmark



Agenda

§ 1 Opening and presentation of the meeting participants – who is delegate and observer?

§ 2 Approval of the Agenda 
§ 3 Election of meeting Chairman and Secretary

§ 4 Approval of meeting minute of the Annual General Meeting 1998 in Italy
§ 5 Annual Report of 1998 (by Niels-Hendrik)
§ 6 Financial issues:

§ 6.1 Financial Report of 1997 and 1998 (by Nico)

§ 6.2 Budget for the year of 1999 (by Nico)

§ 6.3 Membership fee

§ 7 Program for IFHOHYP 1999 – 2001
§ 7.1 Summercamps:

§ 7.2 Conferences, Courses, etc.:

§ 7.3 Annual General Meetings:

§ 7.4 Collaboration projects between member organisations

§ 8 Election of new members of the Board

§ 8.1 Secretary
§ 8.2 Treasurer

§ 8.3 Auditor
§ 9 IFHOHYP information
§ 9.1 Language-course in Durham

§ 9.2 Training-course in Strasbourg

§ 9.3 Information from other European/International Organisations

§ 10 Any other business

§ 11 Closing of the Annual General Meeting



Anita from Denmark was selected chairman of the Annual General Meeting. Karina Chupina from Russia proposed to be secretary of the meeting and this was approved.  

First we started the consideration and approval of the Annual General Meeting-1998 in Trento, Italy. Everybody accepted the minute from last year.  APPLAUSES. 
IFHOHYP president, Niels-Henrik Moller-Hansen, started with the annual report for 1998.  He said that 1998 was a good and successful year for the IFHOHYP, which started with a very good AGM in Italy with 12 participants. There were no summercamps last year, however, Niels reported on having received grant from European Commission. The money was allotted for setting IFHOHYP Internet site and a meeting in Durham in December’98 for the members of  IFHOHYP board (Niels-Henrik Møller Hansen, Vanessa Migliosi and Ervinas Klimavicius), which made it possible to plan and arrange the English language courses in Durham University, England in August 1999. Two representatives of IFHOHYP, Ervinas Climavicius, Lithuania, and Karina Chupina, Russia, were selected to take part in the World Youth Forum under the aegis of UN, in Braga, Portugal, 2-8 August, 1998. This also became possible partly owing to the grant from European Commission. 
The announcement of the English courses summercamp in Durham, England in August’99 followed.Annual report for 1998 was cheerfully accepted. 
Next was the financial report by treasurer Nico Kamphuis for the year 1998. The report was handed out to everybody at the meeting. Nico told the AGM participants that at AGM'98 we couldn't accept the financial report for 1997, now it's the time for it to be accepted. Nico presented the report 1-1-1997-31-12-1997 and said he couldn't look into the report for 1997 because he received it only recently.  Leon, the auditor, approved the report. Nico wasn't aware in 1998 that Leon sent the report to him. Markku Kunnas proposed to approve the report and continue on discussing other issues. AGM chairman asked if we could accept the report or not, as a question about unknown expenses had arose. Ervinas was helpful and tried to explain the situation to us: in 1996 more money was spent than received, so the certain amount of money was put into the financial report of 1997. In the "Account" line there is income for 1996, then interest below, and finally "Assets Total"—for 1997. The financial report for 1997 was at last accepted. 
Then we started considering the report for year 1998. Nico turned our attention to  unknown income in report and supposed it came from membership fee. Question of Anita: no comments? 
Markku Kunnas wondered about the paper with many data on memberships fees and other..{?}, also asking if the money from 1997 was included into the report. Nico explained it was a summary and the items with expenses and budget are on the other paper. Markku asked how much money we should give back to European commission. Nico: 1.015; 702 is left for this year 1999. Money from 1997 included into the report. 
Nico informed eveybody : IFHOHYP only confirmed in September '98 that they had received the money from European Comission, and it was given on the condition that IFHOHYP would spend all money on its purposes in the year 1998. However now it is 1999, so we have to return back to the Comission the remained amount of money. Assets of the IFHOHYP are 2.500 ? {CLARIFY THIS} guildens left for the IFHOHYP. Money for EC and reimbursing part of  Karina Chupina's travel expenses for the World Youth Forum will be included in report for 1999. After a moment of confusion both reports for 1997 and 1998 were finally accepted. 
Next report was the budget of the year 1999 by Nico. Amount of money in the bank is 2.500 guilders, approx. 1.100 Euro.  There were ideas given from the audience can be spent from the grant received in 1998? 
Emma propposed research on the level of noise in transportation and other places, to find out the necessity of  using ear-plugs. Question from the audience: How much is paid for making links for the webpage? Ervinas supposed that there are computer specialists among us who could help with the webpage. Ulla agreed to update the webpage if IFHOHYP organisations send the material to her. Niels-Henrik suggested IFHOHYP should use the money in the bank, but we don't have projects yet to be carried out this year.  Anita implied that it is the IFHOHYP board that should probably solve the question where money should be invested. Anita also proposed to determine the amount of money for a certain project now at the meeting, so that there will be some money left  for other activities of IFHOHYP. Markku had an idea of  taking part in IFHOH activities: international meetings and conferences where IFHOHYP members can also present. 
Left 1000 guilders. The decision was made to allocate for the IFHOHYP project 1500 guilders, and 1000 guilders will be left for other purposes and activities. Accepted. 
Membership fee stays unchanged. As usual, it will be 333guilders each year, for those who are now having first 4 years of membership in IFHOHYP--150 guilders. Emma suggested bigger organisations with more money should pay more through membership fee and smaller organisations would pay normally, depending on the number of members.  For example, Russia doesn't have possibility to pay membership fee and applies to the Board with request to contribute less.  Niels's personal comment (not the Board's comment as he pointed out) was that it's a good idea but too complicated to be carried out in reality. 
Followed chairman's question: should we vote for Emma's proposal or leave the membership fee as it is? If we change the membership fee today, we should make a clearer statement and concretely name the organizations changing the amount of membership fee.  So at this point the vote wasn't made . Anita said it is up to the board and board's wish that they will send letters to organisations with the request to pay more money if the organisations are big ones. 
Summercamps: 
The supposed schedule of summercamps was presented: 2000 –summercamp in Sweden, 2001--Switzerland, 2002--no summercamp yet (undecided), in 2003-- supposedly Holland. Proposal from Anita to held summercamp 2002 in Ireland. Emma refused saying that they started only last year and have only 17 {?}active members at the moment: they should have 70 more at least to start thinking of the camp. What about Finland? Yes, supposedly Finland will organize and host the summercamp in 2002 as Markku claimed. 
Holland confirmed they are interested in arranging summercamp in 2003.Updated plan accepted. 
§7.2. Conferences, Training Courses, etc. Last year Nico applied to theCouncil of Europe. There will be IFHOHYP Training course titled "How To Deal with Information?" between 17 and 31 of October '1999. 
Approximately 30 persons will be attending, probably two members from each country. More information on IFHOHYP TC will be sent out later by the end of April. TC will be run by the specialists who work with organisations involved in work with youth and youth activities. This will cost 250 francs for one week, approximately 50 Euro.  Next TC will take place in 2000. 
§7.3 Annual General Meeting. Russia is unable to arrange the AGM next year due to financial crisis, proposal went to Lithuania. AGM'2000 is now to be held in Lithuania. AGM'2002--in Ireland. Finnish-Swedish organisation is taking up AGM organisation in 2001. 
Markku Kunnas told about the Finnish project with other Northern countries, a  collaboration project betweeen member organisations. 
§8. Election of the new members of the board. 
Niels is active president for one more year. Ervinas is active president substitute for one more year. Leon -- auditor. Nico Kamphuis wished to stop his activity as a treasurer, while Vanessa Migliosi expressed her wish to remain the IFHOHYP secretary. This decision was accepted! Jennie Westh proposed Sami Virtanen from Finland as the IFHOHYP treasurer. Vanessa Migliosi was unanimously re-elected and Sami Virtanen was accepted as the treasurer. Leon was re-accepted as the auditor. 
§9.1 Language course in Durham, England, 1-14.1999.  Vanessa Migliosi, 
Niels-Henrik Moller-Hansen and Ervinas Klimavicius had a meeting in Durham last year where they concluded an agreement with Durham University.  During the English Language courses young HoH will live together in one college. These courses are a wonderful opportunity to satisfy one's needs in writing, spelling in English as well as to improve conversational English skills. Special equipment for HoH (induction loop systems) will be provided and for enhancing a comfort, study will be held in small classrooms. Cost of the courses is 370 pounds, including meals, sightseeing and various cultural activities. 
In conjunction with the University of Durham the special offer was made for language courses: 330 pounds.   
§9.2 Information from other European/International organizations. Training courses are held in Strasbourg by European Youth Centre.  Ask Niels for more information. Emma proposed to type list of addresses of all AGM participants which will be later send by email to everyone. 
§10 Other business. Summercamps are very important for social gathering of HoH young people. IFHOHYP president approved Emma's idea that there might be the possibility to arrange a summercamp in Ireland with the help of  Irish organisations for deaf who had already run such camps before, plus such joint program may save the costs. 
§11. Closing of  the AGM. Chairman of the AGM thanked everyone for participation. Niels thanked chairman and secretary of the meeting for their work and thanked everyone for presentation. We all had to say good-bye to Nico Kamphuis and thank him for his contribution to IFHOHYP activities while working as a treasurer. 
Announcement of the Saturday conference about difficulties HoH peopleexperience at work was the last information during AGM closing. 
Karina Chupina, Russia
